

IN THIS ISSUE

- 4 COMMODORE'S REPORT
- 6 BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT
- 8 LETTER FROM CODY JARRETT
- **10** RC POWER
- 42 SHIPS STORE
- 13 SAILING UPDATES
- 16 PADDLING WATERCRAFT
- 14 TRANSPAC
- 49 JUNIOR SAILING
- 21 CALENDAR

The *Bulletin* committee will now be publishing our newsletter on the fifth day of each month, allowing a full 30 days of activities to be captured.

Photo Submission: The *Bulletin* committee often includes photos submitted by members. To guarantee the best printed quality, please use a minimum setting of 2M for file size on your digital camera when taking photos for *Bulletin* submission. Photos taken at a smaller size cannot be guaranteed for proper printing quality. Photos will be accepted via e-mail at bulletin@hawaiiyachtclub.org. Please attach photos to e-mails and do not insert or embed them into the e-mail. When submitting photos, please include the event and the name of the photographer. Photo captions are optional and should be kept to 15 words or less. **Texting/iMessage submissions will not be accepted.** The *Bulletin* committee cannot be responsible for misspelled names of members, non-members and boats as we rely on editorial contributions from flag officers, etc.

ADVERTISING RATES

Layout	Size	1x	6x	11x
Full Page	7 1/2 x 10	\$ 150	\$ 130	\$ 120
Half Page	7 1/2 x 4 15/16	\$ 80	\$ 75	\$ 65
Half Page V	3 11/16 x 10	\$ 80	\$ 75	\$ 65
1/3 page	7 1/2 x 3 1/4	\$ 60	\$ 55	\$ 50
1/4 page	3 11/16 x 4 15/16	\$ 50	\$ 45	\$ 40
1/8 page	3 11/16 x 2 3/8	\$ 30	\$ 30	\$ 25
Business Card	3 1/4 x 2	\$ 25	\$ 25	\$ 20



ON THE COVER

Friday night race, April 2021 Photo credit: Carolyn Majewski

HAWAII YACHT CLUB

1739-C Ala Moana Blvd. Honolulu. Hl 96815-1492

Office: 949-4622 Ext. 0; Fax: 943-1441

Bar: 949-4622 Ext. 1 Galley: 949-4622 Ext. 2 Junior Sailing Office: 220-6430

E-mail: office@hawaiiyachtclub.org Website: www.hawaiiyachtclub.org

2021 FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore – Steven Eder
Vice Commodore – Sunny Mills
RC for Sail – Joseph Bardouche
RC for Power – Mike Claus
RC for Paddling – Nikki Deheart
Judge Advocate – Jeff Hossellman
Fleet Captain (Cruisers) – Thomas Gebhardt

BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Doug Allen Eric De Carlo Cody Jarrett Brian Orandello Alethea Rebman Kerri Scott

ADULT/JUNIOR SAILING LESSONS

Scott Melander

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

By-Laws – OPEN
Finance – Russ Johnson
Galley and Bar – Cody Jarrett
Gate Watch – OPEN
Historian – OPEN
House & Grounds – Joe Bakos
Insurance Committee – Jim Ferris
Marketing - Ashley Bailey
Membership – Ashley Bailey
Port Captain / Mooring – Travis Scott
Publicity – OPEN
Recording Secretary – Sunny Mills
Ships Store – Mike Beason & Tommy Penrose

GALLEY BY THE SEA

Chef Sean Congdon

Bulletin Editor - Mary Jo Noonan





Friday night race; April 30, 2021 (photo credit: Carolyn Majewski)

MESSAGE FROM THE COMMODORE



Aloha members and friends,

I am happy to announce that we will be having our first general membership meeting for the year 2021 on May 18th. During this meeting we will, of course, be following strict CDC guidelines for COVID 19.

We are going to hold an additional meeting for voting members only on May 22nd at 9 a.m. All questions for the members-only meeting must be submitted to the office by May 20th in order to be addressed at our meeting.

It's great to see another full board of new member applications. The word is out! HYC is the place to go for great food, awesome people, and an amazing view. There's a new energy in the club that seems to be as contagious as COVID!

On a sad note, Staff Commodore Sterling Lau is in hospice care. We send our love and prayers to him and his family.



As most of you know I am an avid racer. I live for Friday nights and a weekend race is a vacation. Last year I started organizing the Commodore Cruises. The first one for this year was Easter weekend to Pokai Bay. We shared the bay with *honu*, dolphins, monk seals, and manta rays. A few whales entertained us on the sail there and back. As amazing as the sea life was, the best part of the Commodore Cruises was spending time with a bunch of great sailors: some of us racers, some of us cruisers, all of us with stories of sailing. We were joined by s/v *Terrapin*, *Santosa*, and

Carina. A good time was had by all. On the sail over we caught an ono which fed us all with leftovers. All are welcome to join, so please let me know if you would like to hear next time one is planned.

I hope you are all enjoying the club and getting out on the water when possible. Sea you there soon!

Steven Eder HYC Commodore



BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Aloha Members,

We are looking forward to the first Tuesday General Membership meeting we have been allowed to hold in over a year. The Galley will be serving dinner, and we will be talking about upcoming events and welcoming new members. Tables will be limited to 10 people and all Covid guidelines will be followed. Hope to see you all there on May 18th.

For voting members only, please put the Voting Member Meeting on your calendar for the following Saturday, May 22nd at 9:00 a.m., upstairs. We anticipate giving a lot of information and getting a lot of questions. If you have specific questions, please submit them in writing (email or hard copy) to the office by close of business on May 20th.

The Commodore's *Bulletin* reports throughout the Covid shutdowns have alluded to the generally solid financial state of the club. The treasurer will present his report on our finances at the Voting Members Meeting, and yes, we are looking good in that department.

We are also looking good in the state of the HYC facilities. There are a lot of questions from members on the use of the new gym. The Commodore will talk about that at the Voting Members Meeting also, as the equipment and the booking process for signups will be closer to completion by then.

Mahalo for your support of the club.

HYC Board of Governors



LETTER FROM CODY JARRETT

Aloha members,

It is with a heavy heart to inform our family here at the HYC, that my companion Carolina Palotti, has just been diagnosed with stage three Classic Hodgkin Lymphoma, which is a type of cancer in the lymphatic system. Carolina was instrumental in the revitalizing of our club last summer during the lockdown, not only did she help me with creative ideas for the Galley (designing the new online menus), she also designed and built the current HYC website. She took the lead in creating fresh marketing ideas for the club and guided the marketing department during it revitalizing stages. She has truly wanted to be a part of our club and help see it become the success it has become.

While the pandemic forced some situations on her that were beyond our control, she remained positive and was grateful for being here. It was at that time that she began to have signs that her health was declining and a misdiagnosis had caused her to slip even further as the cancer spread untreated all the while. Like myself, she hasn't any family here in the islands, and the pandemic has made it impossible for her to be with hers in Brazil. The club and its members have become our family and support and for that we are eternally grateful.

I am making this fundraising to help Carolina throughout her healing journey. Currently, Carolina is self-employed. During her treatment with chemotherapy she won't have enough energy to work. We also want her to focus her energy and her mind on healing her body and soul. We are also adding an Ayurvedic treatment alongside her medications to strengthen her body cells. And this treatment is expensive. Any donation you can give will be very welcome and helpful. We believe in her cure.

In addition to that, Carol has been working with me and Mark, another friend of ours, on a very special project named Break'N Anger, which is an anger management business focused on fun and self-awareness. We believe this is a great moment to increase awareness of this type of cancer and help educate people through Carol's experience.

Carol is very positive, and we know her high energy will get her through this! As she says, it will be transforming and enriching. "Where the mind goes, energy flows."

Please click on link here to see how you can help

Mahalo nui loa,

Cody Jarrett



Help Carolina's Journey to Heal from Cancer





 ${\bf Cody\ Jarrett\ is\ organizing\ this\ fundraiser\ on\ behalf\ of\ Carolina\ Palotti.}$

Please click on link here to see how you can help

RC POWER

Congratulations to Roger Takabayashi, the first winner of our Virtual Fishing Tournament.

Mike Claus Rear Commodore for Power Hawaii Yacht Club rcpower@hawaiiyachtclub.org



Above: Roger Takabayashi and his ono

HAWAII YACHT CLUB Virtual Fishing Tournament

Hope everyone is ready to get fishing!!!
Our tournament starts on April 1, 2021

Rules:

- Eligible to all HYC members in good standing with the club.
- All Oahu catches must weigh in at HYC on the Aloha Dock.
- All off-island catches must be done on a certified scale, inform RC of power of details.
- After catching a fish, you need to email the RC for Power with the following information:
 - Name, membership #, boat name, fish caught, weight with the time & location of catch.
 - Provide a photograph of the catch to the RC for Power and submit to the HYC Facebook page.

Prize fish categories:

Fish minimum weight prize monthly yearly winner

- Ahi 15 lbs. \$40.00 * \$100.00
- Mahi 15 lbs. \$40.00 * \$100.00
- Ono 15 lbs. \$40.00 * \$100.00
- Bill fish 50 lbs. \$60.00 * \$100.00

Summary:

- Winners will be acknowledged in the HYC Facebook and HYC Bulletin monthly.
- If no winner in a category the prize will be rolled over to the next month.
- Prize money will be a paid gift certificate to the HYC.
- At the end of the year a grand prize will be awarded to the winner for the year.
- Any conflicts will be resolved by the Commodore, RC of Power, & the RC of Sail.
- Remember, Chef Sean is ready to cook your catch !!

Mike Claus Rear Commodore for Power Hawaii Yacht Club rcpower@hawaiiyachtclub.org

SHIPS STORE

Coming Soon!



Pre-orders accepted.
Contact us to reserve your shirt now!

shipstore@hawaiiyachtclub.org

SAILING UPDATES

Congratulations to the winners of the recent Rabbit Island race!

HYC Rabbit Island Race 2021

Hawaii Yacht Club | April 17, 2021

Regatta Network Race Standings available for viewing: https://www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_regatta_results.php?regatta_id=22193

Next up:

Koko Head Race

HYRA Race | Sunday, May 16, 2021



Ready to race! Photo credit: Carolyn Majewski

TRANSPAC REPORT

Transpac 2021 excitement builds: As of April 22, 2021 there are 60 Entries. The entry list has been steady at 58-61 entries.

With the first of three starts now less than 3 months away, the 51st edition of the biennial Los Angles to Honolulu race is planned to begin with;

- 1. The first race start on July 13, 2021
- 2. The second race start on July 16, 2021
- 3. The third race start on July 17, 2021

For general information, go to the Transpac website https://transpacyc.com/ and check out the Notice Board, Entry List, for the current list of yachts entered for the race.

HYC has always been a big supporter of this event and we are positioned to be in the center of the action. We anticipate filling up the Aloha Dock again with the racing yachts. With COVID restrictions that may be in place, our HYC parties will be different this time around with more physical distancing. HYC will be offering entertainment to sailors and their families who will have been cleared to party prior to and after their arrival in Hawaii.

HYC will also play host to the boats that will be moored along the 500 Row in the Ala Wai Harbor (approximately 25-30 boats). Typically, boats moored at WYC and HYC will have their hosting party at the respective Yacht Club. Per the COVID rules, "Transpac Row" will not be having parties at 'Party Island' and the visiting yachts will have to make alternate arrangements once they have been docked and cleared. So, if you are wanting to greet and host a visiting yacht, you will want to check with the yacht clubs for what can be arranged.

There is a need for volunteers. If you don't know who to contact to be a volunteer and to be part of the action, please email me and I can connect you with the appropriate person.

The planning continues now for this major event. With the help of the harbor, other clubs, volunteers and HYC membership, the 2021 Honolulu Committee looks forward to a safe and successful 2021 Transpac. Thank you in advance for your help.

Regards,

Doug Allen, V/C Race Operations. Doug.allen7171@gmail.com



Let the excitement begin...



Transpac Memories! July 21, 2019; Photo credit: Carolyn Majewski

Over 60 boats are already registered!

COMPETITOR PROFILES:

Check out who's registered so far! https://transpacyc.com/race-info/entries/2021-race-info/2021

PADDLING WATERCRAFT

The new HYC paddling watercraft events are planned and just pending permitting. We will have Wednesday evening race events for one-person to two-person watercraft, including surf skis, OC-1, OC-2, kayaking, and SUP. There will be three courses to choose from based on weather and water conditions.

In the meantime, potential competitors are meeting for informal competitive practice on Wednesdays around 5 p.m. All are welcome to join, including those paddling for fitness and fun.

According to Shelley Oates-Wilding, Ikaika program director, "A great summer is gearing up with lots of SAFE, FUN, LEARNING experiences for all of our HYC members. With members 21-91 years young joining our FIT & Fabulous squads, we are excited about the addition of the HYC fitness center for even more variety and health benefits." Please check out the Ikaika Waterman's program on their website: www.ikaikahawaii.com and note that HYC members are given a discount.

Youth Ikaika/Waterman programs are filling up quickly for the summer, and squads are preparing for exciting opportunities to represent HYC and Ikaika competing at the national championships. Fund raising events will be coming

up to assist the *keiki* to get their boats to the Oklahoma Kayak Championships. Stay tuned for details as we would love HYC members to join and meet the champions representing HYC and Ikaika.

Big *mahalos* to Commodore Steve Eder, Sam Brecher, Cody Jarrett, Keith, and Jeff under amazing guidance and expertise of Mike Twigg-Smith. It is through their tireless work that the fitness center and Ikaika program will be a great success.

Mahalo again to all and think positively about permit approval for our Wednesday paddling events.

Aloha,

Nikki Deheart, RC Paddling for HYC Shelley Oates-Wilding, Ikaika Program Director





BAR MENU

THE POLICE

THE PO

vodka, grand mariner, peach liquor & orange juice

THE CAPTAIN'S PARROT 6

captain morgan rum, strawberry puree, & mango juice

MAC NUT MARTINI 7

absolut vodka, macadamia nut liqueur

TOP GALLANT MOJITO 7

rum, coconut cream, pineapple juice & mint leaves

TROPICAL MARGARITA 7

tequila, triple sec, simple syrup, & lilikoi

FLYING JIB MARGARITA 7

jose cuervo tequila, lilikoi & pineapple juice

SUNSET ON THE BEACH 7

coconut rum, peach liquor, cranberry & pineapple juice | 7

PELE'S REVENGE 9

rum, coconut cream, strawberry puree & pineapple juice

MAGIC ISLAND ICED TEA 9

odka, rum, gin, tequila, sour mix, & pineapple juice

waiiyachtclub



JUNIOR SAILING

This will be my last column for the *Bulletin*! I wanted to say thanks to all the people at the club. My last day will be May 5 at HYC. I was hired when I was 23 years old in 1994 and have been at HYC since then. We started with some El Toros and a few Lasers

and now have multiple fleets in the year-round program. I have enjoyed teaching sailing classes at the club and I wouldn't have wanted to be anywhere else. I plan on living in Seattle, WA and hope to be back for a visit soon.

Marley Cusick will be taking over as coach. He started sailing at HYC when he was 8 years old. I wish him well and look forward to staying in touch with the program and the club. The summer program is coming up and it will be during the week, Monday thru Friday. Thanks!

Scott Melander







Top right: Marley Cusick with his captains license about to go to his graduation dinner! Bottom left: Andras and Sandi in Laser; Bottom right: Toppers launching at the dock





PROTECT YOURSELF & OTHERS

PLEASE DO NOT ENTER IF
EXPERIENCING COVID-19 SYMPTOMS

MAY 2021



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					Friday Night Race	1
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
9 Mother's Day	10	BoG Meeting 6:30 pm	12	13	14 Friday Night Race	15 HYC Opening Day
16 Koko Head Race	17	General Membership Meeting 6:30 pm	19	20	21 Friday Night Race	22 Voting Members Meeting 9am
23	24	25	26	27	28 Friday Night	29
30	31					

*Note calendar above is subject to change. For updates, check your email and please follow Hawaii Yacht Club on social media!